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Construction schedule: 

Start: May 1, 2023 
Finish: October 13, 2023 
 
 
 
City of Willmar 
333 6th Street SW 
Willmar, MN  56201 
 
Gary Manzer  
Willmar Public Works  
Phone: 320-235-4917 
E-mail: gmanzer@willmar.gov 
 

Engineer: 
 
Bolton & Menk, Inc. 
2040 Highway 12 East 
Willmar, MN  56201 
Phone:  320-231-3956 
Fax:  320-231-9710 
www.bolton-menk.com  
 
Mitchell Lease 
Project Manager 
Cell Phone:  320-441-9146 
E-mail:  Mitchell.Lease@bolton-
menk.com  
 
Nate Thein 
Resident Project Representative 
Cell Phone:  320-979-9070 
E-mail:  Nate.Thein@bolton-menk.com   
 

Contractor: 
 
Duininck Construction 
408 6th Street PO Box 208 
Prinsburg, MN 56281 
 
Jamie Steffensen  
Project Superintendent  
Phone: 320-212-9315 
E-mail: jamies@duininck.com 
 
Travis Christensen  
Project Foreman  
Phone: 320-212-9345 
E-mail: travis.christensen@duininck.com 
 
 
 

Overview 

The City of Willmar is undertaking a construction project to improve the city 
streets and utilities on Irene Avenue SE, Augusta Avenue SE, & Mary Avenue 
SE. The project includes road construction, sanitary sewer improvements, 
water system improvements, and storm sewer improvements.  
 

Construction 

With the construction there will be slight delays in traffic and alterations to 
streets adjacent to the project area.  There is a pipe currently running down 
Olena Avenue SE and is utilized to bypass pump sanitary sewer to 
accommodate the flow during the first phase of construction.  We ask that 
you refrain from utilizing on street parking during this time.  
 
The tentative schedule is to be complete with bypass pumping by May 
26,2023.  As bypass pumping is complete, we will remove the bypass pipe 
and traffic on Olena Avenue SE should resume with minimum interruptions.  

Contacts 

Moving forward, all project updates will be provided electronically on the 
City of Willmar’s Construction Project Website, 
www.WillmarConstruction.com. Please sign up for email and text message 
updates on the project website. We encourage you to watch the “What to 
Expect During Construction” video located on the project website for more 
information on what to expect during the construction process. If special 
access accommodations to homes is needed or if you have questions or 
concerns at any time, please contact any of the people listed on the left side 
of this newsletter. Thank you in advance for your understanding and 
cooperation with this improvement project.   

 

www.WillmarConstruction.com 
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